GREENSBORO FREE LIBRARY
May Trustee Meeting Minutes
5/28/19

Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Carol Reynolds, Virginia Lapierre, Lise Armstrong, John Miller, Rosann Hickey-Cook, Donna Jenckes, Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy

Absent:  Stephanie Thomson

1.  Meeting called to order by chair at 4:00 pm.

2.  Minutes of the 4/30/19 meeting were approved as distributed.

3.  Youth Librarian’s Report with Emily Purdy:  A full report was distributed by email for review. Emily was commended on her work to ensure and develop a very exciting summer programming schedule.  The book box that was in the Bend will be re-assigned to a location at the Black Dirt Farm in Stannard.  The cardboard space cutouts from the Hazen Art Department were shared.

4.  Hal offered a welcome back to Mary and a thanks to Virginia and Debbie for maintaining the library in her absence.

5.  Librarian’s Report with Mary Metcalf:  A full report was distributed by email for review.  Highlights included discussion of the fiber optic lines to be installed by the end of June, the June 14th presentation in conjunction with the Vermont Humanities Council, and the Child Protection Act.  This needs to be addressed as part of the grant requirements.  It will appear on the June agenda.

6.  Greensboro Gazette monthly article submission discussion:  Mary will continue to do the press releases to the Hardwick Gazette.  Rosann will prepare book reviews for the Greensboro Gazette. Carol will write up something for the raffle and the Funky Fourth book sale.  Emily will write a piece about the summer programming for children.  An article focusing on the improved internet system as well as the tech support given by Tom and Willy will be submitted in July.

7.  Strategic Plan Status:  The draft plan is available for reading on the library’s website.  John suggests leaving it up for about 6 months.  He’ll write an article detailing this for the Greensboro Gazette in the fall.

8.  Fundraising with Becky Arnold and Carol Reynolds: Thanks were extended to Becky and Virginia for the newsletter.  Thanks were given to Lise, Carol and Virginia who were involved in the mailing process. For the fall, self-sticking envelopes will be looked into.  New notecards need to be printed. Becky is seeking out possible photos to use.  John brought up the possibility of ordering library tote bags for sale.  He also shared a very generous raffle donation from the Chainsawr in Stannard.  Raffle tickets were distributed to trustees for selling.  Raffle items that have been solicited were shared.

9.  Fundraising Suggestions from Gina Jenkins:  Discussed book sales through E-bay.  John and Virginia suggested Amazon and Betterworld.  Becky will seek out further information about this possibility.  The Greensboro Nursing Home’s suggestion of partnering in a fall pie breakfast event was discussed.  It was decided to decline the offer because of the number of already planned library events.

10.  Financial Report with Donna Jenckes:  Reports were distributed via e-mail for review.  Discussion was held about the bidding process with the Town and the library building maintenance needs.

11.  Chairman’s Report:  A July date has been established with John Hunt for work on the South exit.

12.  Website review with Becky Arnold:  A date is yet to be established for a meeting of the committee.

12.  Volunteer waiver has been modified and printed and is ready for distribution and signatures. Thanks extended to Stephanie for her input on this.

Adjourn at 5:40 pm.  

Submitted by,
Carol Reynolds

